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Minutes
7:30pm Tuesday 6th November 2018 

Forest Range Hall, 1263 Lobethal Road, Forest Range

Chair Peter Stafford
Meeting opened at 7:41pm


Present: Peter Stafford, Cam Stafford, Chris Grant, Graeme Schultz, Irene Filsell, Rose Milton-head. 

Apologies Paul Jude, Lisa Golding, Danny McMahon, Susie Green, Mal Drew. 

Minutes of previous meeting:  Motion moved  by Cam, seconded by Chris that the minutes be accepted. Passed. 
Matters arising from the minutes:

Items for Discussion:
· Cherry-time Picnic
Peter can and will get the brochures printed for free. Info to be placed on our facebook page and our website. Peter is organising corflute to place at strategic locations. Peter thinks attendance may be smaller than first expected, so we may not need extra toilets. Cam will organise some cider for the band. We have steel chairs with cushions for the band to sit on. Graeme will organise to bring the silhouettes for a display for the Heritage Trail. Have a central point marquee for first aid, PA, lost child point, donation box. Bouncy castle – Williamston mob aren't operating any more, however Jump First provide a bouncy thing all day from $230 with delivery. Lucky dip. Kids games will be coordinated by Rose. Bought ten beach balls. Father Christmas: could use Fred's relative who has police check and was a regular at Basket Range school. Irene to organise, otherwise Cam will do it.  

Paul Jude sent a message: if want any involvement from the Lenswood Primary School students in any way, please let me know such as Placemats, decorations, table centres.
Catering
· Lisa Golding sent this message: still on board and on track to supply tea,coffee and soft drinks as well as cakes/slices for the event. If there is anything else you need to know or need me to do please don't hesitate to contact me.
· Danny said the cricket club is still good for sausage sizzle.

· no other caterers attended the meeting. Peter will speak to the bowls club.

· cherries are rather hard to obtain at this time of year! Stellar Creek may have some and will set up a stall.

Craft stalls- no-one was interested
First aid – Rob can't do it but Irene has a contact. 
Permit for BBQ – CG to get this from AHC if a total fire ban is likely.
· Heritage trail 
They silhouettes are all paid for and soon will be available for display. Peter will liaise with Graeme to display them, possible flat on some sheets on the ground for Cherry Time. 

Finance report
Submitted by Danny. Bank balance stands at a modest $40.07. We have a cash flow issue at the moment. There are some sponsorships still to come in and we have cheques in hand. 

~ in hand is $300 (History Group) and $500 (Forest Range Hall Ctee). $500 promised by Fry's. Total = $1,300. 

Danny paid from his own account $700 for laser cutting plus we owe Graham $400 for the woodcutter leaving our balance at $240. 

Plus two sponsors yet to pay up i.e. $1000 and also there is $3,000 to hopefully come from AHC in Dec. Sponsors who have already paid previously are Lenswood Primary, Warren Murdoch, KC and Rose Milton-Head.  

in summary, we will have ~$4,240. Out of this we are to pay remaining $700 for laser cutting, plus plaques and foundations (yet to be costed).  

PS moved, GS seconded that this financial report be accepted. Passed.  
Website report
Mal provided stats on website use. In summary, in early Nov there were around 30 visits a day, and most months were around this at 800-1000 per month although it is highly variable, depending it seems on the newsworthiness of material presented. 

Other business
none
Next meeting 
7:30pm Tues 29th January at the Forest Range Hall
Close 9:12pm
Lenswood and Forest Range Community Association Inc.
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